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Senators: Chair – David Rainville , Vice Chair – James Graham, Elections Chair – Matthew Millet, Secretary – John Heppen, Academic Staff Council Liaison-Kris Hiney, Staff Associate – Jane Miller
Date:            December 8, 2013
To:               Faculty Senate and University Community

From:           David P. Rainville, Faculty Senate Chair

Subject:       Agenda for Faculty Senate Meeting December 11, 2013

The 2013-2014 Faculty Senate will meet on Wednesday, December 11, 2013

at 3:30 P.M. in  room 334 (Willow River Room) of the University Center.  Faculty Senators who cannot attend should arrange for a substitute and notify John Heppen at John.heppen@uwrf.edu.

Agenda: December 11, 2013

Call to Order:

           1.  Seating of Substitutes

           2. Approval of Minutes of November 20, 2013
Reports:
1. Chair’s Report

2. Steve Reed –Migration to Microsoft Office 365; Campus email and calendar solution
3. Other Reports

Unfinished Business:

1. From November 20, 2013; motion on ad hoc work requirements introduced by Senator Dennis Cooper:
              Administrative officers and employees shall not directly contact members of the
           faculty and instructional academic staff to require them to perform ad hoc work 
           duties, unless and until they have consulted with the UWRF Faculty Senate and 
           obtained appropriate concurrence to do.

New Business Consent Agenda:  

1.       A motion from the Academic Programs and Policies Committee (James  

      Zimmerman Chair) to approve the following program changes:

a. Program Creation Proposal:  Clarification concerning directed electives for the Accounting Major (see attached)
b.  Program Change Proposal: revisions to the Professional Writing Emphasis (see attached)
2.         A motion from the Executive Committee to appoint Forrest Rodgers to the 

             Tobacco-Free Campus Policy Implementation Committee

3.         A motion from the Executive Committee to appoint Coni Gehler to UWS 
            Remedial Education Work Group.  
New Business:
1.          A motion from the Faculty Compensation Committee (Kurt Leichtle, Chair) to 
             approve the following change to 5.1.1.5: 1
      Current handbook (5.1.1.5: 1), “The reassignment and salary amounts for chairs will be based on the Redbook budgeted number of unclassified full-time equivalent (FTE) positions.”

Recommendation: “The reassignment and salary amounts for chairs will be based on the Redbook budgeted number of unclassified full-time equivalent (FTE) positions and the rolling 3-year (academic) average number(FTE) of IAS / AS faculty.”
2.        A motion from the Faculty Compensation Committee (Kurt Leichtle, Chair) to 

            approve the following change to 5.1.1.5: 3-2

      Current handbook (5.1.1.5: 3-2): “Chairs will receive a stipend, determined by the size of the department they are administering, which compensates them as chairs during the regular academic year as well as the summer. The stipend will be temporarily added to the chair's base salary. This stipend acknowledges responsibilities for summer registration and advising.”
Recommendation: “Chairs will receive a stipend, determined by the size of the department they are administering, which compensates them as chairs during the regular academic year as well as the registration period during the Summer. The stipend will be temporarily added to the chair's base salary.”
3.         A motion from the Faculty Compensation Committee (Kurt Leichtle, Chair) to 

            approve the following change to 5.1.1.5: 3-2

Current handbook (5.1.1.5: 3-2). “The department, the potential chair, and the dean jointly reach agreement on the duties that the chair will assume and will assign to others. This agreement is made in the spring before the chair assumes the position for the following summer and academic year. At this time an estimation of the anticipated workload of the chair and corresponding compensation is determined. Adjustments to the compensation will be made based upon the pay plan.

Compensation is dependent on the exact duties of the specific chair. The chair is normally responsible for major personnel issues and year-round responsibility for the department. In recognition of this responsibility, the minimum salary compensation in each category is suggested. Additional compensation may be made to the chair, to someone assisting the chair, or to the unit in general, based on the assignment of duties. Each academic year, the deans are allocated a pool of money to be used for chair compensation and for extraordinary administrative duties a department may encounter. The funds allocated to the deans are adjusted each year in accordance with the increase in the pay plan.”

Recommendation (5.1.1.5: 3-2). “The department, the potential chair, and the dean jointly reach agreement on the duties that the chair will assume and will assign to others. This agreement is made in the spring before the chair assumes the position for the following summer and academic year. At this time an estimation of the anticipated workload of the chair during the academic year and Summer terms are determined. “


Compensation is dependent on the exact duties of the specific chair. The chair is normally responsible for major personnel issues and year-round responsibility for the department. In recognition of this responsibility, the minimum salary compensation in each category is suggested. Additional compensation may be made to the chair, to someone assisting the chair, or to the unit in general, based on the assignment of duties. Each academic year, the deans are allocated a pool of money to be used for chair compensation and for extraordinary administrative duties a department may encounter. The funds allocated to the deans are adjusted each year in accordance with the increase in the pay plan. Any additional required time on campus during the summer will be negotiated with the dean.  For example, if chairs are required to be on campus during the Summer they will be compensated  with a  fixed amount of 20% of the 2/9 Summer salary, which equates to one day per week on campus. 
4.        A motion from the Undergraduate Curriculum Committee (Alexandru 

           Tupan, Chair), and the Graduate Studies Curriculum Committee (Logan

            Kelly, Chair) to (1) adopt the attached updated forms for new course 
            proposals and existing course changes proposals (forms existing and 
            proposed replacements attached):
         Transmittal of Undergraduate Curriculum/Course Proposal;

         Transmittal of Graduate Curriculum/Course Proposal;
             and (2) change the process by which these forms are signed to an electronic  

             signature that is embedded in the document.  
5.       A motion form the Academic Standards Committee (Terry Ferrris, Chair) to 

          set the UWRF admission standard for undergraduate English Language

          Ability at 78 IBT or 6.0 IELTS.  This motion does not change the graduate 
          admission standard. See attached Requirements from Other  Area 

          Institutions.

         Motion:  The UWRF admission standard for undergraduate English Language Ability be set at 78 IBT or 6.0 IELTS.  The graduate requirements should remain at the current scores of IBT 80 and IELTS 6.5.  

Rationale: This change will align UWRF standards more with peer institutions (see support document below - Language Proficiency Requirements for multiple institutions). The alignment is important for recruitment  purposes. UWRF  now has an English Language Transition program in place to support incoming students that have scores on the lower end of the scale, this program was not in place when the current requirement of  scores were originally established.

Supporting Background Information:  The recommendation for this change in policy came from a consus agreement and recommendation developed by  Provost Delgado, Associate Vice Chancellor for Enrollment and Student Success - Kris Anderson, CAS Dean Caskey, Director of the English Language Transition Program - Petree, and Marshall Toman, 
The changes in policy should be included in the Admissions Procedures Document held in the Admissions Office.

6.  A motion from the Executive Committee to appoint the following to the Search and Screen Committee for the Admissions Director:
    David Trechter

    Faye Perkins

    Pedro Renta (academic staff)

The committee will be chaired by Sarah Egerstrom.  Other members nor requiring Faculty Senate approval include Dan Vande Yacht, and Melissa Wilson.  Attached is a Position Description for Director of Admissions.

7.  A motion from the Executive Committee to send a recommendation to the Academic Staff Council to approve the following:
Each academic year, UWRF will adjust the compensation rates for Instructional Academic Staff to reflect any change in a state approved pay plan for faculty and academic staff. Any increase will be at least equal to the percentage increase in the faculty pay plan.  
This recommendation is consistent with language in 3.4.4.7.2 which addresses annual adjustment of compensation for internships, independent readings, independent study, study abroad, undergraduate research, and overload courses.  This recommendation must be approved by the Academic Staff Council and approved by the Chancellor to be in effect.      

Miscellaneous New Business:

1. Search and Screen Committee for Dean of the College of Business and  Economics
2. Search and Screen Committee for Global Connections
3. Committee to report on governance at the department and college level
Adjournment
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